The Board of Commissioners met at the District office located at 3890 NW 1st Avenue, New Plymouth Idaho for the budget hearing and to certify the budget for fiscal year starting October 1, 2024 and ending September 30, 2025. Present were Commissioner's Dave Levanger, Eric York, Ryan Henggeler and Clerk Wendy Adamsen. At 5:00 P.M. the meeting was called to order by Chairman David Levanger.

No public attended the hearing to ask questions or protest the proposed budget therefore, Chairman Dave Levanger, Commissioner's Eric York and Ryan Henggeler and Clerk Wendy Adamsen signed and certified the budget.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM